

Rotary Youth Committee

Meeting minutes for 17th November 2015

Members	Ref	Sep	Oct	Nov	Dec	Jan	Feb	Mar	Apr	May	Jun	Jul	Aug
Andrew Leaver	AL		✓	✓									
Dennis Hurst	DH		✓	✓									
Eric Hall	EH	✓	✓	✓									
Eric Sylt	ES												
Heena Dawda	HD												
Jane Horn	JH	✓	✓	A									
Jim Green	JG		✓										
John Adcock	JA		✓	✓									
John Horn	John H	✓	✓	✓									
Maggie Saunders	MS		✓	✓									
Mic Hirst	MH		✓										
Mike Rowe	MR	✓	✓	A									
Paul Dickinson	PD	✓	✓	✓									
Penny Hancox	PH		✓	✓									
Peter Field	PF												
Sheila Aston	SA												
Susan Herlihy	SH												

MINUTE	ACTION
<p><u>Apologies</u> Jane Horn, Mike Rowe</p>	
<p><u>Matters Arising</u> <u>Young Photographer</u> AL had spoken to ES about Eric was still keen to do this but might want some help and support. There followed discussion about potential collaborators to work with Eric on YP but it was felt that ES should be consulted as to whether he did in fact want some help and if so what was required. As any help would not be required until April 2016 the matter was carried forward.</p> <p><u>Youth Speaks</u> PD confirmed that the room was booked for Wed. 25th 6.30 -9.00 with tea coffee and squash. The cost last year to RCMB was less than £20.</p> <p><u>Interact</u> EH to report back on the idea of starting at age 14 in order to mitigate the effects of pupils changing to the Melton VI Form centre two years before they finish school. John H will check that Teresa Culpin has contacted Diana re Interact.</p>	<p>EH</p> <p>John H</p>
<p><u>Young Chef</u> JA reported that the two heats had gone well. Three judges took part including the new Head Chef at Stapleford Park, Luke Holland, who had not only agreed to act as a judge, but had been particularly helpful. He has invited the heat winners to a Master Class at Stapleford on 2nd December. Photographs and a press release are being provided to the Melton Times.</p>	<p>ES</p>
<p><u>Youth Speaks</u> John H stated that entries were due in by 17th November but he had not received any. He was chasing by email and phone. He was confident of four entries from Catmose</p>	<p>John H</p>

Rotary Youth Committee

Meeting minutes for 17th November 2015

<p>College, one from John Fearnley School (intermediate) and hoped to get one entry from Longfield School although they had not received any information until 16th.</p> <p>AL will sort certificates and medals.</p> <p>PF will arrange the programmes using the templates which ES has.</p> <p>Chair Robin Jones (Loughborough University) Adjudicators: Sue Herlihy and Adrian Holland Time Keeper: Humphrey Davis Presentations: Martin Hart</p> <p>Coffee/tea/squash required for about 50 people. Need a courtesy bowl for donations</p>	<p>AL</p> <p>PF</p> <p>PD</p>
<p><u>Young Musician</u></p> <p>PF will chase up contact with SA. Need to get details of events/dates etc.</p> <p>There are not expected to be any local entries although MS suggested that St Francis are interested in taking part. She will send SA's contact details to them.</p>	<p>PF</p> <p>MS</p>
<p><u>Young Writer</u></p> <p>MS is not going to all Primary Schools until January but has contacted St Francis.</p> <p>MR will contact Secondary Schools in January. PH will speak to Asfordby Hill about taking part</p>	<p>MS,</p> <p>MR</p>
<p><u>Young Designer</u></p> <p>Nothing to Report</p>	
<p><u>Rotary Stars</u></p> <p>DH has contacted several schools, including Gadsby. PH has also contacted Asfordby Hill, Scalford & Swallowdale.</p> <p>DH has badges and is currently looking for suitable and inexpensive books to give as prizes.</p> <p>Everything is in hand.</p>	<p>DH, PH</p>
<p><u>RYLA</u></p> <p>EH reported that RCMM did not have a potential candidate and it was agreed that we would proceed with an application from both clubs for Abi Hyde.</p> <p>John H will speak with the Raynes Trust about a possible contribution towards the participation cost.</p>	<p>MS</p> <p>John H</p>
<p><u>A.O.B</u></p> <p>There was discussion regarding Child Protection and the DBS. There was clearly a lack of consensus as to what was required and PD will speak to Humphrey Davis about this and then advise the committee</p>	<p>PD</p>
<p><u>Date of Next Meeting:</u> Tuesday 12th January 2016, 17.00 Quorn Lodge Hotel</p>	